
Moore named Louisburg Sports
Zone Male Athlete of the Year

No matter the sport, Austin Moore didn’t back down from a
challenge and it was evident whenever he took to the field,
the wrestling mat or a track runway.

Moore was an all-league and all-state player on the football
field, found himself one victory away from a state wrestling
medal and improved throughout the season in the javelin.

It was his success in those athletic avenues that earned him
the 2018 Louisburg Sports Zone Male Athlete of the Year honor.

The award, which is in its first year, is to recognize an
outstanding Louisburg High School student athlete. Louisburg
Sports  Zone  asked  the  head  coaches  at  LHS  to  submit
nominations  and  those  nominations  were  then  organized  and
submitted back to the coaches for a vote.

The coaches then submitted their top three choices and the
number of votes were added up, which decided the winner.

On  the  football  team,  Moore  was  named  a  captain  and  had
success on both sides of the ball. As a running back, he
recorded  1,215  yards  and  15  touchdowns.  Defensively,  he
tallied more than 70 tackles from the linebacker spot.

Moore, a junior, was named to the all-Frontier League first
team on both sides of the ball and was an honorable mention
all-state selection by the Topeka-Capital Journal. He was also
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named an all-state, all-purpose player by K-Preps. Moore was
also selected as the team’s Offensive Player of the Year and
recipient of the BAC Award.

“Austin is a great leader and is always looking to improve
himself  and  his  game,”  Louisburg  football  coach  Robert
Ebenstein said. “He is an extremely dedicated athlete to the
program, but the most impressive thing about him is how he
puts the team before himself all the time. Austin is not a
real vocal kid, but actions speak louder than words and Austin
is always leading by example.”

Pictured (from left) is Louisburg boys track coach Andy
Wright,  football  head  coach  Robert  Ebenstein,  Austin
Moore and Wildcat wrestling coach Bobby Bovaird.

On the wrestling mat, he was also a team captain where he
earned a 43-7 record and eclipsed the 100 career win mark.
Moore was a state qualifier at 195 pounds and was a regional
runner-up to go along with a Frontier League title. He won the
team’s Workhorse Award and set a program record with 38 pins.
Moore also had the highest GPA on the team.

“Austin has been a pivotal part of our team’s success since he
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joined us as a freshman,” Louisburg wrestling coach Bobby
Bovaird said. “He has a phenomenal work ethic in the practice
room, and he is a relentless warrior in competitions. He knows
how to set goals and pursue them with all his heart. He
doesn’t panic in adverse situations and he finds a way to
prevail. No one wants to wrestle him twice. He’s all about
competitiveness, dedication, improvement and honor.”

Moore threw the javelin for the Wildcat track and field team
as recorded a season best throw of 151 feet in the regional
meet and finished eighth.

With all he accomplished during the 2017-18 season, Moore will
get another crack at it all when he competes for the Wildcats
in his senior season.


